## GIBZ Gewerblich-industrielles Bildungszentrum Zug

# ENTRANCE TEST ENGLISH

# 1 hour

Name and First Name	
Maximum Points	99
Student's Points	
Mark	

#### A. Listening Comprehension

Listen to the story and decide whether these sentences are true (T) or false (F).(12p)

1.	You are walking along a beach.	Т	F
2.	It's a cold day.	Т	F
3.	You're walking quite fast.	Т	F
4.	You sit down on the sand.	Т	F
5.	You throw four stones into the water.	Т	F
6.	You walk into the water.	Т	F
7.	An old man walks out of the sea.	Т	F
8.	He's got beautiful long hair.	Т	F
9.	You close your eyes for a few minutes.	Т	F
10.	You see him walking away.	Т	F
11.	You go to a large house.	Т	F
12	When you wake up you see the man again	Т	F

### **B.** Reading Comprehension

Read the text and answer the questions. Write complete sentences. (20p)

Jake woke up in his hotel in Paris and looked at his alarm clock. It was 8.30. It was late! He had a flight to Milan at 10.30, and an important meeting with Signor Rossini. He didn't have time to have a shower. He got dressed quickly, didn't eat any breakfast, packed his bag and hurried downstairs.

As he checked out of the hotel, the receptionist gave him a message but he didn't look at it. He put it in his pocket, ran out of the hotel and got into a taxi.

The traffic on the way to the airport was terrible and the taxi cost a lot of money. He didn't arrive at the airport until ten past ten. He checked in, showed his boarding pass and ticket and rushed to the plane. He got on the airport just in time.

He found his seat and sat down. Five minutes later the plane took off. He remembered the message in his pocket. He took it out and read it. It was from his secretary and the message was: ,Don't go to Milan today'!

#### **Example:**

Whe	Nhere was Jake? <u>He was in his hotel in Paris.</u>			
1.	What time did Jake wake up?			
	What time was the flight?			
	Where was his meeting?			
4.	Did he have a shower?			
5.	What did the hotel receptionist give him?			
6.	What did he put in his pocket?			
7.	How did he get to the airport?			
8.	Did he get on the plane?			
	What did he read on the plane?			
	What did the message say?			

Read the sentences and decide whether the sentences are true (T) or false (F).(10p)

Duncan needed a holiday and he decided to rent an old cottage in the country. It belonged to an old farmer called Mr Trent.

When Duncan arrived it was dark but he noticed that there was a light on in the house. There was a sign next to the door: Black Bob Cottage. The door was open. It was very cold inside the cottage. There was a man in one of the armchairs. He was a very fat man with long black hair and a huge black beard. 'Come in,'he said, when he saw Duncan. 'Have a drink.' Duncan noticed that the man only had three fingers on his hand. He took the glass and drank some of the beer. Then he sat down in the sofa. He suddenly felt very tired and he fell asleep.

When he woke up, it was morning. He was still on the sofa. Someone knocked at the door and Duncan went to open it. 'Good morning, Mr Peters,' said the man at the door. 'I'm sorry I wasn't here when you arrived last night. Did you find the key all right?' 'The door was open,' said Duncan. 'There was another man in here.'

The farmer looked surprised. 'What was he like?' he said.

'He was very fat,' said Duncan. 'And he had a big black beard.'

'That sounds just like Black Bob,' said the farmer and he laughed.

'Black Bob?' said Duncan. 'Is this his cottage?'

'Well, it was his cottage,' said the farmer. 'He lived here a long time ago.'

'Has he got only three fingers on one hand?'

'Yes, but how did you know that?'

'Well he was here last night,' said Duncan.

'Oh, I can't believe that,' said the farmer. 'Black Bob died thirty years ago.'

	mple: can decided to rent a cottage because he needed a holiday.	<u>T</u>	F	
1.	It was light when Duncan arrived.	<u> </u>	F	
2.	The house didn't belong to Mr Trent.	Т	· F	
3.	When Bob went in he saw the farmer sitting in the armchair.	' Т	' F	
	•			
4.	The man in the armchair had three fingers on one hand.	T 	F	
5.	The man offered Duncan a drink of beer.	Т	F	
6.	In the morning Duncan woke up in bed.	Т	F	
7.	Mr Trent knocked on the door in the morning.	Т	F	
8.	The farmer told Duncan that Black Bob still lived in the cottage.	Т	F	
9.	Mr Trent was surprised that Duncan knew about the man's finger.	Т	F	
10.	Black Bob died many years before Duncan arrived at the house.	Т	F	
	mplete the text. Put the verbs in brackets () into the <b>Present S</b> ntinuous.	•	<b>Present</b> 5p)	
	nara Adams is fifteen years old. She normally <u>catches</u> the bus (1 meet) her best friend, Stacey Thomas at the			
	er girls at Westin High School, Tamara (2			
	green skirt and a white blouse, with green socks, a green tie, and a bloom			
	(3 come) home in the evening, she			ər
	nework and (5 watch) TV. But this week Ta			
	ot go) to school. She (7 not wear) her school ur			
(8 w	vear) the latest fashions. It (9 be) now 11 o'clock	on Wedneso	day morning	უ.
	his time Tamara usually (10 walk) across the			
her	her lesson and nobody (11 look) at her. But this week things are differ-			r-
ent.	She (12 not walk) across the playground.	She		
(13	walk) along the catwalk at the London Clothes Show. Hundreds of pe	ople		_
(14	watch) her and cameras (15 flash).			

Ac	Adjective or adverb? Put the words in the right form: (8p)			
1.	He (simple) drove too		(fast).	
2.	Her brother types	Her brother types		(slow).
3.	They weren't	(ł	nappy). They spoke	(loud)
4.	My boss looked at me he said it was all right.		(cold), but	(final)
W	rite the <b>correct prepositi</b>	ons.		(10p)
1.	I get up 9 o'cl	ock	_ Saturdays.	
2.	She was born	1975.		
3.	The film starts	_ 3.30	the afternoon.	
4.	I'm having a party	1 May.		
5.	She doesn't like to be alon	e in the house _	night.	
6.	The cat jumped	the wall.		
7.	Tricia met her friend	the bus.		
8.	I'm going Fra	nce.		

## Add the missing forms:

(10p)

	German	Infinitive	Past Tense
1.	denken		
2.		throw	
3.	werden		
4.			read
5.		catch	
6.	kämpfen		
7.			bought
8.		fall	
9.			blew
10.	können		

Voc	abulary	(14p)
1.	the opposite of rich	
2.	the opposite of easy	
3.	the opposite of wide	
4.	the opposite of low	
5.	winter, spring, summer and	
6.	It happened a long time	
7.	Cloud, fog and rain are kinds of	
8.	31 December =	
9.	We wear these to keep our hands warm	
10.	travel by aeroplane	
11.	travel by car	
12.	travel on foot	
13.	travel on horseback	
14.	travel by bicycle	